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Michael Buonaguro 
Counsel for VECC 

(416) 767-1666 
January 27, 2010 

 VIA MAIL and E-MAIL 
Ms. Kirsten Walli  
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge St. 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 
Re: Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC) 

Final Submissions:  EB-2009-0221 
ENWIN Utilities Ltd. – 2010 Electricity Distribution Rate Application 

 
VECC has reviewed ENWIN’s amended Application filed in response to interrogatories 
from both Board Staff and itself.  In VECC’s view the revised Application’s treatment of 
the fixed/variable rate design split for Residential customers conforms to the terms of 
the Settlement Agreement regarding 2009 Rates and should be accepted by the Board.   
 
In its intervention letter of December 3, 2009, VECC requested that the scope of the 
issues eligible for cost award be expanded to include ENWIN’s conformance with the 
EB-2008-0227 Settlement Agreement.  VECC repeats this request and submits that its 
participation in this proceeding has been focused and responsible.  Accordingly, VECC 
requests an award of costs in the amount of 100% of its reasonably-incurred fees and 
disbursements. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Michael Buonaguro 
Counsel for VECC 
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